
 

 

Concordia Lutheran Church 
Semi-Annual Voters’ Meeting May 2022 
 
Dear Concordia Members: 
 
On behalf of the Parish Planning Council (PPC), we present the attached proposed FY2022 (June 
– May) operating budget for your review.  As required by Concordia’s Constitution, it is a balanced 
budget based on our best estimate of income and ministry needs, understanding that uncertainty 
continues to linger as we transition into the post-pandemic period.  This proposed budget aligns 
with and reflects our ministry and missional priorities and aspirations. 
 
Here are key elements and assumptions of this FY2022 budget: 

• On the revenue side, for the current fiscal year ending May 31, 2022 we expect General 
Offerings to meet the planned level of $500K. For FY2022 we expect revenue to remain 
stable at this level, which is essential to maintaining core programs.  Miscellaneous income 
from various sources is expected to be approximately $16K. 

• Preschool income and expenses are projected to increase approximately 5% over the 
current fiscal year reflecting increased enrollment for the next term.  The Preschool is 
expected to operate with a slight surplus. 

• As recommended by the Salary and Benefits Committee, salary increases of 4% are 
proposed for Pastor Gregg McCaslin and Minister of Youth and Discipleship Patrick 
Moore and increases of 7% are proposed for Church Office Manager Kandice Jones and 
Preschool Director Rebekah Sorenson, reflective of current market values for each position 
as well as their exceptional service and leadership to Concordia. Additionally, Preschool 
Staff compensation increases of 4% are included in the proposed Preschool expenses. 

• Proposed ministry and mission investments have been maintained at a level commensurate 
with the current fiscal year with one notable exception discussed below.  

 
The Contemporary Worship Service Praise Team represents an annual investment of $41K, which 
the PPC believes is unsustainable within our operating budget without receipt of additional 
income.  For FY2022, this expense has been removed from the operating budget and will be funded 
out of financial reserves for a period of 1 year.  During the next year, the PPC will evaluate our 
approach in this area and seek opportunities to either reduce costs or increase revenues.  
 
We will be asking you, the congregation, to approve this proposed operating budget at the 
upcoming Voters’ Meeting on Sunday, May, 1. 
 
During the past two years, Concordia was fortunate to secure approximately $245K in federal 
Payroll Protection Program (PPP) and other grant funds, which has resulted in an increase to our 
financial reserves.  This situation will allow the PPC to address specific Capital Expenditure needs 
and opportunities separately from the annual operating budget, a process that is already underway. 
 
On behalf of the Parish Planning Council, I would like to thank you, the members of Concordia, 
for your faithful giving in support of the ongoing work of the congregation.  Concordia has been 
abundantly blessed and continues to be a beacon for the Gospel in our community.  As we move 



 

 

forward, we are excited about the opportunities ahead and look forward to dedicating our many 
resources to God’s glory.  
 
I look forward to meeting with you all on May 1st! 
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
Paul J Miller 
 
Paul Miller 
President, Parish Planning Council 
 



Treasurer’s Report 

May 1st, 2022 

Voter’s Meeting 

 

Income over expenses (surplus) on March 31st, 2022, is $121,544, with $112,500 of the income coming 
from the conversion of the 2nd PPP loan into a grant.  This $112,500 will be used in the coming fiscal year 
for the second service praise band expenses (~$40K) and some much needed capital improvements. 
There is a modest $9K in additional surplus at this time. 

The current mortgage is $215,575.17 with a variable interest rate of 3.88%. 

I am excited to return to Concordia’s treasurer’s position.  Over the next year, I will be working on 
merging my old systems (see current budget reporting format) with John Hufford’s more ministry 
focused format, with increased transparency. Please don’t hesitate to reach out to me about any 
questions or concerns you may have. I am most easily reached by email (treasurer@clcgrace.org) or text 
(720-379-5889.)  

 

Denise Rolfsmeier 
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